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                   R.I.P. Chris Blore 1946 -2019 
 

 
 

June 
Newsletter 2019 

 
 

Our friend, Chris, sadly lost the fight 
against his illness on Wednesday 1st 
May. 
 

Chris and his wife, Margaret, have 
two daughters and four 
grandchildren. He was very proud of 
his family and would take every 
opportunity to show you the latest 
photo’s that had come through to his 
phone. 
 

He was a very modest person who 
didn’t always recognise just how 
many friends he really had and how 
much we all cared for him. 
 

For those of us who were lucky 
enough to have played with him, he 
was a great musician, very generous 
and never complained if you 
inadvertently “stepped on his toes” 
when playing. He had no secrets 
with his musical skills and was 
always happy to pass on tips that he 
had learnt over many years of 
gigging. 
 

I am sure we will never forget Chris, 
who even on his sick bed would say 
that if we didn’t continue to play and 
enjoy our lives he would come back 
and haunt us. So please the next 
time you are playing give a small 
thought to Chris. 
 

On the 05th June, the Molesey Con 
Club will be holding a tribute evening 
in memory of Chris, you are all 
welcome to attend. 
 

Kevin Hamilton 
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Our May Club Meeting 
 

After a three month break it was good to see The Faux Shadows again, who opened 
up the evening with a great selection of classic Shadows tunes, followed by more 
modern tunes in the second half. 
 

Thank you to John Bell for doing the sound. 
 

The Players 
 

Roger Taylor played Peace Pipe and Wonderful Land 
Paul White  played Theme from Something Really Important and 
                                Sacha 
John Cade             played Return to the Alamo and Going Home                          
Stewart Wood on bass played Dance On and Man of Mystery 
Jayne Habens       played Geronimo and The Stranger                                                        
John Clarke           played The Young Ones and Telstar 
Ian Hammond       played Apache and Dance On 
Roger Cook           on lead / Bill Skarrats on rhythm played 
                                Cosy and Sweet Dreams                                                  
Peter Netley            played The Savage and Find Me a Golden Street 
Alan Stoks              played Foot Tapper and Geronimo 
Robin Surridge played Riders in the Sky and Shadoogie 
Jacqueline Cropley on rhythm played Gonzales and Round and Round 
Pauline Tuttle played Spring is Nearly Here and             
                                 Theme for Young Lovers              
Gareth Morgan       played The Rise and Fall of Flingel Bunt and Mustang 
David Saunders     making his debut appearance at the club played  
                                Stranger on The Shore and with Tony Knight on rhythm 
                                 played Blue Sky Blue Sea Blue Me        

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Surrey Shadows Club                                  Newsletter June 2019                              Page 3 | 4 
 

 
 

Gig Guide 
 

   Rhythm & Greens 
On Friday 07th June, Rhythm & Greens, featuring the legendary Cliff Hall, with Barry 
Gibson, John Bell and Mark Winter will be playing at the Con Club in East Molesey. 
Tickets are £5.00 for non members, starts at 20.30.  They will also be making their 
debut appearance at The Heroes, Waterlooville on the 19th June. 

 
 

Gig Guide (continued) 
 
Con Club East Molesey     Live music every Wednesday from 20.00 
Con Club East Molesey 05th June    Tribute evening to Chris Blore  
Surrey Blues Club, Hersham    Friday 07th June 
Con Club East Molesey 07th June    Rhythm n’ Greens  
Kings Park, Eastbourne Shadows   Sunday 09th June, starts at 13.00 
Con Club East Molesey 15th June Pat Winn Combo, featuring Pat, Nick McNulty, Mark           

Winter and Mark Warren 
South Coast Shadows Club  Wednesday 19th June with special guests                                      

Rhythm n’ Greens 
Hersham Social Club 28th June Corvettes, a great night of R&R from the 50’s & 60’s           
 

If anyone would like to add to this please let me know. 
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Classified Ads 

Every so often club members will bring guitars, pedals etc to the club which they wish to 
sell.  If you would like an item to be placed in the newsletter, please e-mail me a picture 
and description at mtw3005@hotmail.com 
 
 

Club Merchandise 
 

If you would like to purchase any club merchandise, please see Charlotte, Carol or Mark 
at the next meeting.  Please see list below of merchandise items. 
 

Item 
No. Discription Colour Price 

1 
Tipped Polo Shirt, Childrens Inc 
Logo Black 14.00 

2 Tipped Polo Shirt, Adult Inc Logo Black 18.40 

3 Beechfield Cap BB15 Inc Logo Black 9.00 

4 Drill Cap BB58 Inc Logo Black 7.00 

5 Mistral Jacket 1 Inc Logo Mens Black 36.00 

6 Mistral Jacket 1 Inc Logo Children Red 32.00 

7 Mistral Jacket 1 Inc Logo Ladies Red 36.00 

8 Premier Signature Oxford 236 Shirt Black 21.00 

9 
Premier Signature Oxford 305 
Blouse Black 21.00 

10 Sweatshirts  Black 18.00 

11 Hoodies No Zip 502 Black 25.00 

XXXL Sizes Please add on 10% + VAT 

Please add £1.00 + VAT for additonal names & logos 
 
 
Our next meeting is on Friday 21st June with the house band Break Thru’ hope 
you can join us then. 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

TThhee  SSuurrrreeyy  SShhaaddoowwss  CClluubb  
HHeerrsshhaamm  SSppoorrttss  aanndd  SSoocciiaall  CClluubb  

112288  HHeerrsshhaamm  RRooaadd,,  WWaallttoonn  oonn  TThhaammeess,,  SSuurrrreeyy,,  KKTT1122  55QQLL  
  

WWee  mmeeeett  oonn  tthhee  tthhiirrdd  FFrriiddaayy  ooff  eeaacchh  mmoonntthh  

NNeexxtt  cclluubb  ddaattee  2211sstt  jjuunnee 

mailto:mtw3005@hotmail.com

